
 
 

TO:  Thomas R. Kneeland 
  Members of Council 
  City Attorney 
 
FROM: Dottie A. Franey 
  Director of Public Service and Engineering 
 
DATE: December 2, 2016 
 
SUBJECT: Report to Council, December 12, 2016 

 
 

ACTION ITEM FROM THE CITY ENGINEER 
 
ACTION ITEM # 1 – Big Walnut Trail Section 4, Clean Ohio Conservation 
Fund Grant:  Big Walnut Trail Section 4 will impact a degraded segment of 
McKenna Creek on the old FOP site currently owned by Stoneybrook Church.  The 
Big Walnut Trail project will impact this area and incorporate approximately 400’ of 
stream improvements and a dam removal to restore a riparian corridor, a stable 
channel pattern, and provide a solution that improves water quality and aquatic 
habitat.   
 
These improvements qualify for funding through the Clean Ohio Conservation Fund 
Grant program administered by the Ohio Public Works Commission.  In an effort to 
offset project costs, our office would like to pursue grant funds that could provide a 
grant for up to 75% of the cost of the associated stream improvements.   
 
We are respectfully requesting a Resolution to apply for this grant for the Big 
Walnut Trail Section 4 Project, and authorize the Finance Director to be able to 
establish a special fund for the grant if awarded.  (RCA attached.) 
 

ACTION ITEMS FROM THE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SERVICE 
 
There are no action items from the Director of Public Service. 
 

UPDATES 
 
Hamilton Rd Central - Construction on Hamilton Rd Central has progressed 
quickly and is ahead of schedule.  Both roundabouts are open and fully functional.  
 
Throughout the months of December, and January, crews will have temporary lane 
shifts throughout the project as they work to finish, pavers in the roundabout 



islands, street lights, and other miscellaneous minor items.  As time and weather 
allows this Winter, the contractor will continue to work to complete remaining 
concrete work for driveways and sidewalks, while all final restoration and surface 
asphalt will be completed in the Spring/Summer of 2017. 
 
Motorists should continue to expect delays throughout the construction zone, and 
are encouraged to consider other routes if they wish to avoid a possible delay in 
their travels. 
 
Please click here if you would like to view our roundabout training videos.  Any 
questions should be directed to the Department of Public Service at 614-342-4005. 
 
Columbia Gas Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (PUCO) Request – 
Columbia Gas has requested that he PUCO allow them to extend their infrastructure 
Replacement Program (IRP) and to create new programs to stimulate economic 
development in Ohio.  The attached letter from Columbia Gas explains this in detail. 
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